
APTO Meeting for September 10, 2024 

Call to order by Kristy Mandrell at 6:00pm 

Attendance and introductions: Kristy Mandrell, Kristin McGraw, Charlynn Johanningmeier Debra Jones, 
Derrick Hall, Zach Luebke, Beth Suba, Doris Eggers, Darla Speck, LeAnne Carrel, Matt McGraw, Anehita 
Adekunle, Jennifer JOrdan-Hatten, LeRon Beford, Candice Greenlee, Mildrid Griffin, DaWanna 
Daniels,Becca Gardner 

Approval of previous meeting minutes: Motion to approve by Zach, seconded by Becca. Passed 
unopposed. 

Meeting minutes will be posted on the APTO website accessible through the school website.  

We have a vacancy in our secretary’s spot.  We are looking for someone to fill this job for the rest of the 
school year.  

Annual Treasurer’s Report and Budget: Presented by Charlynn.  

• Started the fiscal year with around $55,000 
• APTO fees- these are from last year but due to when we received the check from the school they 

are showing on this fiscal year- $4,950. 
• Party of the Playground- Spent $884   budgeted $700 
• Gym Updates- roller shades were approved last year and purchased this year.  We still have to 

pay the remainder of the installation.  
o chair racks 

• Dream Project- $2,582.87 - Halle Mirly approved 

Response to Treasure’s report 

• It was requested by Mrs. Eggers that we revisit the idea of shade on the playground.   
o Zach Luebke will get ideas and prices for the next meeting.  

Principal’s Report: Becca Gardner presented the report.  

Staffing Changes: 6th grade teacher will start on September 16.  A 4th grade teacher has been 
hired and is shadowing Mrs. G. 

 Current Enrollment: There are currently 168 students enrolled.  

School Fundraisers: Pampered Chef brought in $500.  A Bingo NIght will be held as the next 
fundraiser.   

Dream Team:  a survey was put out by the Dream Team asking families for skills that they have 
that could help the school.    

Student Council: Student Council is on hold due to the chairperson quitting.  

Party on the Playground: This event was a big success.  Positive feedback.  Around 150 people.  

Nurse: search is still happening 

School Board Report: We will begin next year’s budget 



Spirit Wear: We will be using the same company again this year. 47 products sold so far this school year. 
$122.43 in profit.  

Fundraising: Bobos sales still coming in.  As of 9/9 we have brought in $8,322.20 in sales.  We reached 
our $200 minimum sales for Kono Ice.  Don’t know our profits yet.  

Parent/Teacher Conferences:  We will provide a meeting again this year.  Mrs. Eggers will ask the staff if 
they would like to stick with Hendels as used in years past or try something new like Honey Baked Ham.  

Open Floor:  

• A Hospitality Group Me will be started.  
• Volunteers are still needed in the lunch room from 11-1. 
• We could do a Stock the Lounge Amazon Wish List.  
• Folds of Honor is the offering to be presented at the Veteran’s Day program on November 8.  
• October 9th- Rocky Sickman will speak to the school.  

Meeting Adjourned: by Kristy 

 


